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TWGHSs C.Y. Ma Memorial College
Administration Circular 090/24-25
Beware of Phone Scamming and Procedures of Collection of Fees

23" May 2025
Dear Parents

The Education Bureau (EDB) is aware that some parents have recently suffered financial losses due to
telephone scams impersonating school teachers. We are now reminding parents to be vigilant and ensure that
parents are clearly aware of the procedures for the school to collect fees from students. If you have any
guestions, you are advised to contact the school immediately to confirm the relevant arrangements to avoid
falling for scams.

In addition to raising parents' anti-fraud awareness through parent education, the school will also strengthen
the vigilance of teaching staff and review the fee collection procedures from time to time, including the
electronic payment policy, to prevent criminals from taking advantage of the situation.

Procedures of our collection of fees are listed as follows:

Generally, all fees charged to students, such as annual learning materials fees, school picnic day, and fees for
"other learning experience days", must be issued to parents through the "Payment Notice" of the eClass
Parent App. Parents are required to pay the relevant school activity fees via payment notice and AlipayHK or
cheque.

Moreover, if there are school activities where the deposit must be paid in cash and is refundable, such as the
school-based after-school learning support programmes, entry fees for inter-school music competitions and
so on, our school would also provide activity details and specify "payment by cash" in the "Parent Notice" in
the eClass Parent App for your identification.

Please return the signed e-reply slip by 261 May 2025 (Monday). Please free feel to contact our Vice Principal,
Ms. Chan Hoi Chi on 2443 9833 if you have any questions.

Yours sincerely

/Chan Miu Ha
Principal

Note: In case of any discrepancies between the Chinese and English versions of the above content, the Chinese version shall prevail.



